

Hollinswood Primary School and Nursery

Headteacher: Mr G Atkinson BEd(Hons)

Dale Acre Way, Hollinswood, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2EP

Tel: 01952 386920/386930

Email: a2200@taw.org.uk / h2200@taw.org.uk

Web: http://hollinswoodprimary.co.uk/



13th November 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

Music

There has been a lot of excitement in school this week, with children across the age ranges learning to play an instrument or just being musically creative! The hard work starts now in turning sounds into music!

Children in Need

Thank you to everyone who supported Children in Need today. It's important more than ever to keep reminding ourselves and our children that children in need can be helped in a number of ways and making a small donation can help make this happen.

Communication

A reminder to get into the habit of checking emails, ParentPay and Class Dojo on a daily basis. Important information is being missed when regular checks are not being made. With the number of schools having to close classes or bubbles or even the whole school on the rise (sometimes late at night) then the guickest method of communicating with you is electronically.

Face Coverings

Following some queries that we have had, the Local Authority has asked that parents/carers who drop off and collect children on school grounds should wear a face covering. This includes teenage siblings who you have asked to collect, who are used to wearing face coverings in secondary school.

Regular Reminder

Children should **not** be sent into school if **anyone** in the household, has any of the COVID-19 symptoms, is waiting for a test, waiting for the results of a test, or has tested positive. Please play your part in helping everyone else out. This has been an instruction since April.

If you need to let school know about anyone in your household that has symptoms, is waiting for a test/test result, please call the school on 01952 386920 or email the school on a2200@taw.org.uk. We do pick up emails at the weekend.

As always, thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Mr Atkinson Headteacher